
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

20. MARSHLAND ROAD/NEW BRIGHTON ROAD/NORTH PARADE/SHIRLEY ROAD - 
INSTALLATION OF TRAFFIC SIGNAL RIGHT TURN PHASE 

 
 The Board considered a report on the results of an investigation into the possible installation of an 

exclusive right turn phase at the traffic signals at the Marshland Road/New Brighton Road/North 
Parade/Shirley Road intersection. 

 
 The Board resolved that the Shirley/Papanui and Burwood/Pegasus Community Boards meet with 

the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee to discuss the installation of a right turn phase at 
the intersection of Marshland Road/New Brighton Road/North Parade/Shirley Road.  

 
 


